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GOEA is currently in the process of adding new positions to staff. We will be 

adding a new auditor in Accounting & Finance, and adding several new     

supervisory positions and investigators for Elderly Protective Services. We 

are very pleased that our agency will be able to assist and protect the        

seniors of our state on a broader basis, due to this increase in manpower.  

Our office continues to work on upcoming changes to our Policies &          

Procedures due to the federal changes to the Older Americans Act. As we 

move forward, we will have communications with the field regarding the 

new provisions and how they apply to each entity. 

GOEA’s Compliance and Planning division was selected to present at the 

2024 USAging Conference in Tampa, Florida in July. Cheri Crain,           

Compliance and Planning Manager and Kayla Doyle, Disaster Program 

Manager, partnered with our Administration for Community Living (ACL) 

Regional Administrator, Derek Lee. They presented on “Whole-state        

Disaster Preparation for a Culturally and Geographically Diverse Older   

Population”. The Compliance and Planning division also presented this   

information at the Louisiana Aging Network Association (LANA)              

Conference in Lake Charles, Louisiana in September. We also had Maritza 

Torres, a member of the Elderly Protective Services division, present an 

overview of Elderly Protective Services, and the importance of investigating 

elder neglect and abuse at the LANA Conference. 

Our federal partner of ACL, is planning a visit to our office. These visits 

have been curtailed the past few years, and we are looking forward to      

hosting Derek Lee, our Regional Administrator. Derek will be visiting with 

our different divisions about a variety of topics, and offering us advice and 

assistance where needed.  

Do not forget to stay vigilant during hurricane season! It is important for all 
citizens to have a plan in case of a disaster. This plan should be specific to 
the needs of each individual, particular those with specific medical needs or 
disabilities. You can read more about this on the Governor’s Office of 
Homeland Security and Emergency Preparedness (“GOHSEP”) planning 
website: https://getagameplan.org/  

https://x.com/GOEAffairs
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61559666283962&sk=about
https://getagameplan.org/


  

 

G O E A  N E W S L E T T E R  P A G E  2  

 Get A Game Plan App  

Medicare Open Enrollment Begins: October 15-December 7  

 

If your agency has not participated in grant activities, your agency may still        

participate in the efforts to educate and assist our seniors with their Medicare   

program benefits.  

 

For more information about MIPPA, please email Jessica Ross at:                          
Jessica.Ross@la.gov  

 

 

MIPPA Louisiana  

The LA Get A Game Plan App is the official emergency preparedness 

mobile app provided by the Louisiana Governor’s Office of          

Homeland Security and Emergency Preparedness (GOHSEP). 

This app allows Louisiana residents to access emergency information on the go and 

get prepared prior to an emergency happening. Users can prepare customized     

emergency plans, review the Louisiana Emergency Preparedness Guide, and get     

up-to-date information about evacuations. The app even allows you to notify family 

and friends that you are safe in the event of an emergency. 

Real-time notifications are sent directly to the device from GOHSEP to provide the 

most up-to-the-minute information for residents.  

mailto:Jessica.Ross@la.gov


  

 

    

 

New Orleans Council on Aging: The Pontchartrain Park Community 

Center Healthy for Life class was held on July 17th, they partnered with the 

American Heart Association to teach four classes on healthy eating and nutrition. 

The last class was taught by a Chef who provided a food demonstration.  
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Franklin Council on Aging: Would like to wish Mr. Boatner Holder a 

very happy 90th birthday!  



  

 

     

Claiborne Council on Aging: Wants to let folks know about their Geri-Fit 

Program. Executive Director Suzan Bryant said, we began this program in           

February 2024, not knowing the impact it would have on our senior population. 

We did not know how many might be interested but proceeded with advertising in 

the local paper, on our website and our Facebook page. People began calling and 

registering and we were so pleased with the numbers that signed up. It has been 

such a success. We run two groups, both Monday, Wednesday and Friday’s. One is 

at 10 a.m. the other at 2 p.m. We had 57 people who participated in July with a     

total of 362 units for the month. This program has also caused an increase in our 

congregate meals as it has brought new people to our Senior Center. 

 

But the best news is the outcome of all this exercise. People are reporting that they 

are stronger, are walking better, have more flexibility and balance. The clients are 

reporting that their doctors are noticing improvements in them and wanting to 

know what they have been doing.  

 

We are so excited about this program and just wanted to share how great it is. It is 

an approved licensed program that is appropriate for Health Promotion and       

Disease Prevention.  

Richland Voluntary Council on Aging: Their participants were the     

recipients of a rare treat on Tuesday, July 30, 2024.  Wayne Smart, a former    

member of the Liberty Boys performed for the crowd by singing a medley of     

golden oldies from the 50’s, 60’s and 70’s.  Smart sang for about an hour and also 

threw in some jokes during his performance.  A good time was had by all! 
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Cameron Council on Aging: Clients visited the Veranda in Lake Charles on 
September 12th to listen to Cajun Music and have fellowship! Clients also  have the 
opportunity to participate in a monthly craft class. The classes are held at the Grand 
Lake Senior Center and the Grand Lake Elderly Apartments from 10am to 12noon. 
Various crafts are done. In August participants made patriotic wreaths. Please call 
337-905-6000 for more information. 

Sabine Council on Aging: Would like to wish Ms. Lucille 

Dewitt a very happy birthday! She turns 97 years old on October 

5th! She is pictured on the right.  

Senior Day that’s held every year in September! 

Seniors attending Tamale Fiesta held in Zwolle, La last October! 

Annual Halloween party held at our Converse site!  
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 Terrebonne Council on Aging: Has monthly social events. Socials typically       
include a band or DJ for clients to dance, they play BINGO, and sometimes they 
have a guest speaker or Wellness Event. In October they will have their Health Fair. 
This event is open to all clients and parish residents ages 60 and older. 

July’s Social Event!  

August’s Social Event! 
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2024 USAing Conference Resources and     
Information  
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The next scheduled quarterly LEBA meeting will be held on 

October 30, 2024 @ 11:00AM  

The Board members are listed below: 

 Johnny Berthelot 

Huey Beverly 

Terry Courville 

Leslie Keen—Chairwoman 

Ann Keene 

Worlita Jackson 

 

Willie Lewis  

Donald Mallet 

Heather Prejean 

Charles “Buddy” Pugh 

Ricco Thomas 

Blanche Wilks 

 

The Louisiana Executive Board on Aging  

Join us in welcoming our new  

team members! 

Margaret Mcgarity ~ Workforce Mentor  

Aimee Lemmon ~ Elderly Protective Services  

 

Governor’s Office of Elderly Affairs 

602 North 5th Street Suite 435 

Baton Rouge, LA 70802 

Phone: (225) 342-7100 

Fax: (225) 342-7133 

Website: www.goea.louisiana.gov 


